
CITY OF VAUGHAN 

EXTRACT FROM COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF JUNE 29, 2020 

Item 15, Report No. 22, of the Committee of the Whole, which was adopted without 

amendment by the Council of the City of Vaughan on June 29, 2020. 

15. NEW BUSINESS – CLOSING OF DISERA DRIVE

The Committee of the Whole recommends that:

Whereas the COVID-19 pandemic has been a stressful time for the
residents of the City of Vaughan, and

Whereas the daily trends relating to new cases has been declining
over the last few weeks and days in the province and in the City, and

Whereas a result of the declining cases the reopening of all sectors of
our society has started to occur, and

Whereas providing pleasant and interesting places for people to
enjoy will be supportive of community mental health, and

Whereas the Thornhill City Centre area is a high-density community
with most people living in condominium apartments,

It is therefore recommended:

That staff, in cooperation with local merchants and Smart Centres,
develop a plan to close Disera Drive, making it a pedestrian only area
at set times (weekends) as determined through consultation with the
impacted parties.

The foregoing matter was brought to the attention of the Committee by
Councillor Shefman.


